

GENERAL COUNCIL OF THE ASSEMBLIES OF GOD 1445 BOONVILLE AVENUE SPRINGFIELD, MISSOURI 65802

CHAS. W. H. SCOTT
ASSISTANT GENERAL SUPERINTENDENT

November 4, 1969

Reverend Howard Roberson Highway Tabernacle 18th & Spring Garden Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19130

Dear Brother Roberson:

May I extend our sincere congratulations to the congregation of Highway Tabernacle for the seventy-five years of ministry which it has given to the fellowship and the world from its vantage point in the great city of Philadelphia.

As a young pastor in adjoining communities of New Jersey both Mrs. Scott and I found inspiration in attending occasional services and Thanksgiving conventions at Highway. As the ministry proved to be a blessing to us in those early years, we recognize that it has also been a blessing to untold thousands who have worshipped in its sanctuary as well as the people of the world who have been blessed by the sons and daughters of Highway who have taken the message of the gospel to the far-flung corners of the earth. We pray that if Jesus tarries the ministry of Highway will be expanded to greater dimensions.

The men who have provided the leadership for this great church will go down in the history of the movement as capable, dedicated leaders who have served with distinction. To you, Brother Roberson, we extend congratulations on the long years of ministry you have given to Highway and the blessing you have been to the congregation and the fellowship through your dedication and vision.

Mrs. Scott joins me in sending greetings on this seventy-fifth anniversary.

Cordially in His fellowship,

Chas. W. H. Scott

Assistant General Superintendent

CWHS: egw